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August 2023

In the gospel of Matthew, chapter 10 verse 42 Jesus says, “Whoever gives even a cold cup of water to one of these little ones in the name of a disciple—
truly I tell you, none of these will lose their reward.”  Jesus stresses, in my opinion, the importance of hospitality and meeting the needs before you. If 
someone is hungry, give them food; thirsty, give them a drink; naked, give them clothes; sick or in prison, visit them (this we find a little later on in 
Matthew 25). 

I think we struggle with this. It is not that we don’t see the value of hospitality or that we are not generous. We have simply been caught up in the ways 

of this world where things are only given if they are deserved. We don’t want to be generous to those who aren’t trying or those who are in a difficult 

position because of their own poor choices. I simply don’t see that option given to us in the gospel.

I see our qualifiers in hospitality and generosity all around us. Every year around Christmas the radio station I listen to offers help to families who find 

themselves in difficult situations ‘through no fault of their own’ (it is said every time the Christmas assistance program is promoted).

 

Just today I experienced a situation where help will be offered, but it simply *had* to be noted that there were opportunities presented where the 

assistance should not have been needed.

Many of you know my daughter, Becca, is on a band trip to Europe. Each day I receive a number of goofy texts from her. The last couple of days we have 

had a check in or two, but not a lot of banter. They have been traveling for 13 days, and that is a long time. I asked how she was, and she simply said, 

“the food has not been so good the last few days.”  Please understand that we are not fans of German inspired food (this is an important piece of 

information since she has been in Germany and now Austria). After some more questions, she shared that she has had the same dinner 3 days in a row 

(pork, sauerkraut, and bread dumplings). So, she really hasn’t eaten dinner for 3 days in a row. Breakfast is in the hotel and lunch is what you grab on 

your own along the way during sightseeing. So, she is now a walking Snickers commercial and is miserable. The hotel does not have food vending 

machines and she is not able to go out on her own to get food once they are taken to the hotel for the night. I reached out to Dan (her band director at 

West) and Jana (her piano teacher) Singer, hoping they would know someone on the trip. The Singers came through and one of the chaperones on the 

trip was going to get Becca a snack. Whew! However, he had to make sure to let Mr. Singer know that he felt there were opportunities for Becca to have 

lunch and snacks on her own that would have made this help unneeded. This was because his experience as an adult on the trip (who has taken this trip a 

number of times) and her experience as a student on the trip (her first trip out of the country), were very different. And while they were on the same 

trip, his experience with food (lasagna and pasta dishes) and hotel accommodations was very different to Becca’s. And so, his perception of the 

circumstances compelled him to say he would help, but that it shouldn’t have been needed.

(Continued)The Lamplighter | August 2023



From the Desk of Pastor Andi
August 2023 (Continued)

This is a generally silly and insignificant example. She is not going to die from missing a couple of meals—though she will be emotional about it. But so 

often we are unwilling to see things from another perspective. We simply think our experience is everyone’s experience. This unwillingness to open our 

minds to another perspective means that we just leave ministry undone. Being a disciple of Jesus that follows the call of the Spirit rather than the desire 

of the flesh means that we resist asking all the ‘little ones’ why they didn’t get a drink earlier and just offer the cold cup of water. Do they always deserve 

that cold cup of water (or any other hospitality needed)? Maybe not. But then again, we are a people reliant upon the grace (undeserved forgiveness) of 

God. Let us go and do unto others what God in Jesus has done for us. Amen

Pastor Andi
pastor.andi@emmanueloshkosh.org
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Ushers & Greeters Schedule
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Would you be interested in being a greeter?  We would love to bring back having people greet you as you come to worship.  
If this is something you would like to do, please contact the church office.

Thank you for your prayerful consideration!

August Schedule

Greeters Ushers

Sunday, August 16, 2023 Volunteers are Needed Ron & Sandra Golliher

Sunday, August 13, 2023 Volunteers are Needed Dan & Renee Rogers

Sunday, August 20, 2023 Volunteers are Needed Volunteers are Needed

Sunday, August 27, 2023 Volunteers are Needed Volunteers are Needed



Treasurer’s Nook
** IMPORTANT MESSAGE **

It is so much easier for me to report numbers when things are going well but it’s important that I share the news when things are not where 

we expect or need them to be. While things are not dire, I want everyone to be aware of our current situation.

As of June 30th, our current financial deficit was ($26,289) while our available cash was $15,912. If we continue on our current downward 

trend, our available funds are anticipated to be depleted within the next few months.

We started January with a positive cash flow and unfortunately, each month since then has reflected negative cashflows. 

High inflation and prices of goods and services has placed pressure on each of us. Please prayerfully consider if you are able to help our 

current financial needs as we move forward; be it through monetary means, sharing your time and talents and/or continuing to pray for us 

as a congregation.

Some upcoming opportunities for you to get involved with and that will help us to raise funds include the EAA parking of cars, the Pizza 

Ranch night out and purchasing of RaiseRight (scrip) cards. If you are interested in helping with any of these fundraisers, please contact the 

church office.

As the Council discusses our situation, we know that we have the upcoming, one-time, larger expense for the sidewalk replacements with 

the anticipated cost of approximately $13,000.

We are a blessed congregation and as we have done many times in the past, we will persevere.

May 2023 & June 2023 Results   (Continued)
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Treasurer’s Nook
(Continued)

May 2023 Results

June 2023 Results

Kim Winter

Treasurer

The Numbers
Monthly 

Budget

Monthly 

Actual

YTD 

Budget

YTD 

Actual

Direct Giving 17,261 13,259 88,047 80,499

Other Income 4,769 1,176 20,125 13,765

Total Income 22,030 14,435 108,172 94,264

Total Expenses 20,790 25,484 109,022 113,185

Cashflow/(Deficit) 1,240 (11,049) (850) (18,921)
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The Numbers
Monthly 

Budget

Monthly 

Actual

YTD 

Budget

YTD 

Actual

Direct Giving 16,984 12,086 105,031 92,585

Other Income 3,424 (60) 23,549 13,706

Total Income 20,408 12,027 128,580 106,290

Total Expenses 22,021 19,395 131,043 132,579

Cashflow/(Deficit) (1,613) (7,368) (2,463) (26,289)
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RAISERIGHT ORDERS ARE DUE SUNDAY, AUGUST 6TH

  
 We will give you a call when your order is in! It’s that time to start thinking about back to 

school!!  Pick up a gift card for all of your back to school supplies.  Don’t forget a gas card or 
grocery card for that child who is going off to college!  There are gift cards for everything you 
need.

 Thank you to LEANNE MONROE & LISA SMITH for managing the program and placing the orders.  
 
 Thank you to MARGARET YODER & SANDRA GOLLIHER for your help on Sunday’s selling the 

cards that we have on hand.
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What’s happening in the food pantry…

 If you happen to shop at Piggly Wiggly on Murdock Avenue, you will see this box by the east entrance.  You 

will have an opportunity to purchase a donation bag for around $8, after purchase you drop it in this box and 

it will be picked up by Henry Caron and brought to our food pantry!  How great is that?!!!  This box was made 

by Linda Stowe and Ray Hitz, we can’t thank them enough for creating such a great display.  All donations 

collected in this box benefit Emmanuel’s food pantry.  This is an ongoing food collection.  So, next time you 

are at Piggly Wiggly check it out!  Thanks RED’S PIGGLY WIGGLY for your continued support!

 We are seeing an increase in the number of people who are using our pantry.  In May we helped 67 families.  

145 adults and 129 children were served.  7 families were new to our pantry.  In June we helped 84 families.  

162 adults and 129 families were served.  13 new families came to our pantry.  We are already seeing a 

greater number coming to our pantry in July.  With these numbers increasing, and the government 

commodities decreasing, we are having to purchase more food.  Henry does a great job getting us the 

bargains and sales that are available.  Thank you, HENRY CARON for managing the pantry so efficiently!

 Thank you also to our dependable volunteers.  Thank you to RAY HITZ, GAIL HABLE, CHERYL PEPPLER, 

SANDY FOLSKE, DEBRA KRAEMER, LISA SMITH, MARY DINKINS, JIM SCHAICK, PETER SM ITH, DAN MONROE AND RICK 

PEPPLER.  

Thank you to JAY KOEPKE AND FESTIVAL FOODS for their continued support!
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• A big thank you to everyone who prayed for me, sent me texts, gave me hugs, words of 
encouragement, sent me cards, brought food over and just sent me well wishes in general, 
over the last four months. My recovery from my January surgery went well and now my recovery 
from my March 27 surgery, after a little longer time, is going better.
Thank you all again for thinking of me. Sure do love my church family!!!  ❤️Kay Lund

• Thank you to TOM STARK for painting the entryway doors on Michigan Street.  

 They really look nice!  Thank you for also taking care of all of the electrical repairs around the building.

• Thank you to JIM SCHAICK for painting the doors by the Labyrinth, and for mowing and trimming 

 around the property.

• Thank you to GAIL HABLE for painting the shed, it looks great!

• Thank you Ray!  😊

• Thank you to DENNIS & KAREN CHAPIN for continuing to pick up the donuts and coffee supplies so that we are able to enjoy our time 

in fellowship throughout the summer.

• Thank you to MARY DINKINS, KAREN CHAPIN & MARILYN MORRISON for cleaning up after coffee hour.

• Thank you to RENE ROGERS, LEANNE MONROE, LISA SMITH, KIM WINTER, DEBRA KRAEMER AND CONNIE WHITTAKER for doing the 

cleaning around the building.  If anyone is interested in helping, please sign up!

• Thank you to LEANNE MONROE for pulling weeds in the Labyrinth area and around the grounds.

• Thank you to EVERYONE for picking up after themselves during the absence of a custodian. 

 We can all do our part to keep things nice!
The Lamplighter | August 2023
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Church Council Meeting
Tuesday, August 8, 2023 @ 6:30p

Community Impact Night
Emmanuel at Pizza Ranch
Monday, August, 14, 2023 @ 4:00p – 8:00pm
Emmanuel will receive 10% of proceeds from 4p-8p

Sunday School Rally Day
Sunday, September 20, 2023 @ 9:00a
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Sunday School Updates!

Hello families! Our small team of Sunday School leaders had the opportunity to meet and discuss what we hope the following 

year will look like. 

The biggest change to note is that Sunday School will take place during the service. Children will be dismissed to their 

classrooms after the Children’s Chat. Music with Mary will be after the regular service before class is dismissed.

Classes will continue to be held on the second and fourth Sunday of every month. 

In order to keep everyone more informed of our happenings, we are going to try using the Remind app to share important 

messages, reminders and files. Please use the following link to join: https://www.remind.com/join/emmanuelu

A calendar of future events will be coming soon so please don’t forget to download Remind, join our class and stay tuned!

Please prayerfully consider volunteering to help with the Sunday school program, so we can give our children the best 

experience!

https://www.remind.com/join/emmanuelu
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WE COULD USE YOUR HELP WITH SUNDAY SCHOOL!

Our Sunday School does not function without the time 

of volunteers like you.

This year we are looking for the following help:

Teacher for the 5th-8th grade classes. 

Assistants or helpers for Candy’s and Rachel’s classrooms.

Two Christmas Program volunteers to assist Mary.

It’s ok if you haven’t taught before. We are happy to train anyone on the curriculum and cadence. Want to help volunteer for other 

events? That’s ok too! Please contact Kay Lund for any assistance you are willing to provide.

See you on Rally Sunday, September 10th!

Calendar of future events will be coming soon!
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Church Council Meeting Highlights June 13, 2023

Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Leanne. Opening prayer by Pastor Andi.

President’s Report: Culver's dining out fundraiser earned $325.  Lower Narthex Bathroom - Toilet Seat will be replaced, Kim and Mike are in the process 

of replacing everything and Kim asked about putting some form of art up in the bathroom, which the council agreed to. Firehouse Subs had no reply for a 

fundraiser, but we have a dinner planned at Pizza Ranch for August 14. Blinds - Leanne, Deb and Pastor Andi will work together in a small committee, 

Leanne got quotes. Revisit in August, the blinds are looking to be more money than originally anticipated.

Secretary’s Report: Minor typos in Zach’s report alongside the Alliant Energy stocks being incorrect, which have been corrected. Minutes accepted as 

corrected.

Treasurer’s Report: Reviewed May financial reports. We had a negative cash flow of $11,049.25 with a negative YTD of $18,920.77. Alliant Energy stock 

was -$3.68 (6.67%), this month, with a YTD of -$3.75 (6.79%).Majority of expenses for the month were Arrow Audio - Switcher, Employees' Pension & 

Pastor Andi's Health Insurance, WPS and 1st Qtr Fed & SS Taxes. Treasurer’s Report accepted.

Pastor’s Report: General: I have completed my Anti-Racism Training required by the national church.  I did an online learning event on Implicit Bias.  The 

program consisted of three 2-hour Zoom sessions that required about 2 hours of preparation per session. I found the program informative. My final 

Communities of Practice meeting for the 2022-2023 session is June 13 at 10:00.  I met via Zoom with pastors from Green Bay, Kaukauna/Appleton, 

Sheboygan, Sheboygan Falls, and Sturgeon Bay.  This is a professional gathering and participation in a COP group is deeply encouraged by the conference.  

Being in a professional group helps keep us accountable to a group of our peers. As you are aware, we are functioning without a custodian.  This will save 

us some money in a financially tight time.  However, it will require from all of us a bit of our time.  A sign-up sheet has been created. We need to 

encourage people to support the Sunday School program.  I continue to think we are doing our kids a disservice by only offering Sunday School twice a 

month. I would like feedback about having Lay readers during service—like, don’t like, whatever…

We will be parking cars for EAA at the end of July.  Ron Golliher is the man with a plan, so let him know if you would like to help.  Many thanks to Jeff and 

Mary Ann Bartels for giving us this opportunity. I have had some questions and comments about our alcohol policy as of late. Emmanuel UCC is an 

alcohol-free facility (except for communion wine.)  This is not because we are prohibitionists or have pious beliefs about alcohol consumption.  We are 

alcohol free to afford those who battle issues with alcohol a safe space.  Last Month: We have had 2 baptisms since last meeting: Collins Reiter, daughter 

of Craig and Carley (Winter) Reiter,  on May 21 and Eloise Weeks, daughter of Adam and Micalla (Yoder) Weeks, on June 4. I have had 2 funerals since 

the last meeting, Nate Wilson on May 12, and Marianne Mathe on June 3. 

(CONTINUED)
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Church Council Meeting Highlights June 13, 2023 CONTINUED

Pastor’s Report (CONTINUED): This Month: Coming up, I have a funeral on June 23 for Ron Gafner.  Services will be held at church.  Visitation 9-10 with 

service at 10. Ron was Ruth Denow’s nephew. I have a wedding on June 24 for Evan Lehman and Ashley Hirte. For the Future: We have a baptism 

August 13 for Reid Muelemans, son of Mike and Brittany Muelemans (I did their marriage ceremony in 2018.)

Trustee’s Report: Craig sprayed roundup and bug repellent, and will spray roundup again in another week. Tom repainted the doors, and it came out 

very well.

Old Business: Connie talked about money handling procedures. Treasurer - Lots of work, still not sure about the workload the Treasurer should take on 

as a volunteer position. New Administrative Assistant Job Description accepted as corrected.

New Business: Sidewalk replacement - We won’t know for sure the final cost until the work is done, but our rough estimate is 45 regular squares, 9 

driveway and 1 apron for about $12k-13k. Internal Audit Process - Leanne, Craig, Pastor Andi and Connie are looking at this in another committee. Phone 

system replacement - we are in the dark, no new information, but will be put on agenda to think about for later.

Good & Welfare: Leanne - Noah isn’t sure about being able to attend meetings due to work, but Robin made sure the Trustees know his free time so he 

can be put to work. Leanne - Concern about security of the building when it’s just Lori or Pastor Andi, keep doors locked with a little sign that either 

instructs them to ring the doorbell or call the office in order to be let in. Leanne - Asks Pastor Andi about all the stuff entered into the projector and who 

does it, which is Pastor Andi.

Meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer.
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Wow! the summer has once again flown by, it truly feels like we just finished the kids’ spring sports, and now, their fall sports are starting up. 

Our technology committee has been hard at work the last few months, and I would like to provide the congregation an update.  This spring we finished 
upgrading the backbone of our projection equipment from analog to digital. We are now able to utilize the same worship presentation both in the 
sanctuary as well as for our online viewers. In addition to the new projection equipment, we have also upgraded some of our livestreaming equipment. 

Our website provider was also recently bought out, resulting in a transition to the new company. Lisa Smith and I have been working to learn the new 
system to ensure a seamless transition for viewers of the site. 

Over the past year our technology committee started utilizing a website called Sign Up Genius; this website provides the ability to create sign- ups in a 
simple format and for volunteers to see the dates that are available as well as who has signed up for other dates. As an added bonus, you will 
automatically receive an e-mail reminder the day before your scheduled sign up. We have had such great success utilizing Sign Up Genius for the 
projection screen that we are implementing two additional sign ups on this platform:
• Cleaning

o Due to vacant custodian position, the church council has opted for volunteers to assist in cleaning
o Multiple tasks are available for daily, weekly, monthly, or quarterly cleaning.

• Liturgist
o Pastor will email you the details of the scripture lesson(s) by Monday or Tuesday of the week you sign up for.

Scan the QR codes with your smartphone (open your camera, focus on the QR code, and select the link that appears on the screen) to look at the options 
and sign up to volunteer. Signing up is as simple as selecting an available date, entering your name, and entering your e-mail address. If you have any 
questions, please don’t hesitate to ask. 

I would also like to take this time to thank all of our volunteers that have been helping run the projection screen over the summer months; Kim Winter, 
Jody Schaick, Lisa Smith, Leanne Monroe, and Zach Wolf. I would also like to thank Zach Wolf for his help in running the livestream as well. 

Cory Schultz
cory.schultz@emmanueloshkosh.org
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Labyrinth Brick Order Form….

  

 The bricks that are available are in the 4x8 size  

 Three lines, 11 characters per line including spaces 

 The cost per brick is $60.00 (this includes engraving and return postage)

 

 If you would like to purchase a brick in honor or memory of a loved one, please fill out the order blank below.  If 

you have any questions, please contact the church office at 920-235-8340 or by email at 

office@emmanueloshkosh.org.

Please include your name: __________________________________

Number of bricks you would like to purchase_____

Amount Due_________

# of Bricks Honor, Memory 

of or…

First 

Name(s)

Last

Name

mailto:office@emmanueloshkosh.org
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Please remember if you are having surgery or a procedure done, please call the church office 920-235-8340 or send us an email at 
office@emmanueloshkosh.org and let us know.  Pastor Andi would like to be there for you and your family at this difficult time.

Please remember, if you have a prayer request you can enter it on our website at www.emmnaueloshkosh.org.  You can also call the 
church office at 920-235-8340 any weekday morning.

**Thank you to Dan & Leanne Monroe for painting the benches out in the Labyrinth.  What a great improvement!!

Six Ethics of Life
Before you Pray – Believe.
Before you Speak – Listen.
Before you Spend – Earn.
Before you Write – Think.
Before you Quit – Try &

Before you Die – Live!

mailto:office@emmanueloshkosh.org
http://www.emmnaueloshkosh.org/
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Congratulations to our 2023 Graduates

Jordyn Dedering, Sam Sienkiewicz, Noah Wilson, Becca Wolf

Volunteers don’t necessarily

have the time, they just

have the heart!



Miscellaneous
If you have any questions or concerns for the Church Council, Memorial and Endowment Committee and Pastoral Relations Committee, 
please find the contact information below: 

Please consider volunteering for any of these committees, please contact the church office 235-8340 if you are interested.

Church Council

Leanne Monroe President Dan Rogers Vice-President

Zach Wolf Secretary Kim Winter Treasurer

Craig Geiger Trustee Jim Schaick Trustee

Noah Wilson Trustee Tom Stark Trustee

Debra Kraemer Deacon Rene Rogers Deacon

Robin Wilson Deacon
Connie 
Whittaker

Deacon

Memorial/Endowment Committee: 

Gerry Keuler Ann Stark

Kathleen Hable Henry Caron

Sandy Golliher Margaret Yoder

Emily Reyes

Pastoral Relations Committee:

Sandra Golliher Kay Lund

Julie Barthels Lori Potratz

Faith Lueck
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Additional Resources

 We’d love to hear from you!

 Click here to give us your feedback.

 Visit us on social media.
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http://www.facebook.com/emmanueloshkosh
http://www.emmanueloshkosh.org/
http://www.vimeo.com/emmanueloshkosh
mailto:office@emmanueloshkosh.org
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